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Para: Leandro Augusto de Aratjo Cunha Bueno;

Cc: Fernanda Moreira Pinheiro Lima;

Dear Honourable Members of the Brazilian Senator’s House

Parliamentary Commission of Inquiry to investigate the situation of the victims and the relatives of the victims of the
crash of the plane that transported Chapecoense to Colombia on 28 November 2016

The undersigned is authorised to write this letter to you on behalf of Aon UK Limited (“Aon UK”) and Aon Benfield Limited
(“ABL”).

Aon UK acknowledges receipt of an invitation from the Brazilian Federal Senate inviting it to appoint a representative to
participate in a hearing on 31 March 2020. Yesterday, Aon UK also received, forwarded by Mr. Marcelo Homburger of Aon
Brazil, an email from the Federal Senate requiring the attendance of representatives of Aon UK and Aon Benfield Limited on
17 March 2020. This e-mail named two individuals who worked for Aon UK in the past but no longer have any relationship
with the company.

Aon UK and ABL are parties to a public class action in Santa Catarina, Brazil. There are other related lawsuits pending in
other jurisdictions. The fact of and circumstances surrounding these proceedings, not least the issues of confidentiality which
exist under the laws of various countries (including Brazil, the United Kingdom, Bolivia and the United States) mean that Aon
UK and ABL have been advised by their lawyers from multiple jurisdictions to respectfully decline the invitation of the
Senators to attend the Federal Senate hearing as requested.

Notwithstanding the above, we intend to contribute to the valuable work that the Parliamentary Commission of Inquiry are
undertaking to the greatest possible extent that the different applicable laws permit. Therefore, Aon UK is currently gathering
relevant documentation from its files and preparing a further written communication to provide the Hon. Senators with an
explanation of its position.

This is a complex piece of work that requires considerable effort from a variety of different stakeholders. Once it is finalised,
the letter will also need to be translated from English into Portuguese, and checked, before it is submitted to the Hon.
Senators.

For these reasons, Aon UK would kindly request the CPI to grant a deadline of 24 March in which to submit our letter and
supporting documents from our files. We are committed to provide the CPI with additional information and clarification on the
facts under scrutiny as soon as possible. Aon UK will also remain available to provide further written clarification to the CPI
as needed.

We hope that the contents of the letter we are preparing and documentation we will present will assist the Senate in its
important deliberations, which Aon UK and ABL recognise as highly important to all parties involved in the Tragedy and also
to the Brazilian authorities.

Yours sincerely, and very respectfully,
For and on behalf of Aon UK Limited and Aon Benfield Limited
Dan Booker | Head of Litigation EMEA & UK
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